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July 2, 2002 

 
 

To the Public Improvements Committee 
 
Dear Honorable Members: 

 
 The City of Milwaukee owns and maintains an existing sewage lift station located in 

the right-of-way of West County Line Road about 35 feet south of the roadway and 
approximately 1,500 feet west of North Swan Road. The lift station receives primary 
electric power from utility transmission lines and has no secondary power source.  

 
 The Department of Public Works wishes to construct and maintain a generator next 

to the sewage lift station as a secondary power supply.  Other secondary power 
alternatives have been considered and were found to be infeasible.  Though the 
generator, as proposed, would be considered a non-typical use of the public right-of-

way, we believe it will not have an adverse impact on the right-of-way or neighboring 
properties.  We have prepared the attached substitute resolution that, if adopted, would 

give special permission to the Department of Public Works to construct and maintain 
the generator. 
 

 Thank you for your consideration of this substitute resolution.  
 

      Very truly yours, 
 
 

 
      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 
 
 

 
      Mariano A. Schifalacqua 

      Commissioner of Public Works 
 
FPC/ah 

Attachments 
JS/3-5 


